16 October 2012

Mr. Patrick Herl

CONTECH Engineering Solution

1103 Schrock Road, Suite 105

Columbus, OH 43229

Dear Mr. Herl,

My name is Sean Oatman and I am a 4th year civil engineering student at The Ohio State University. I have recently been informed that the Scholarship Committee of the Department of Civil, Environmental and Geodetic Engineering at OSU has selected me as a recipient of the American Society of Highway Engineers (ASHE) Scholarship for the 2012-2013 school year. I am writing to you to thank you for making this scholarship possible. I am highly honored and greatly appreciative of your consideration and generosity. I am proud to represent the ASHE.

This is my last year as a student at The Ohio State University, and receiving your scholarship has helped ease the financial burden that the past 4 years have placed on my family and myself. Upon graduating this Spring, I hope to work as a civil engineer (EIT) performing transportation and/or structural design work for a consulting firm or government organization. Your generous scholarship has allowed for me to keep chasing my dream of becoming a professional civil engineer.

Again, thank you for making this scholarship possible. I can assure you that I will continue to study diligently and represent the ASHE in the most honorable manner.

Sincerely,

Sean Oatman